

Your ref: 58448

Our ref:

CEO2661/15

Phone:

Enquiries: Bernard Ryan (08) 6467 5462

Email:

bernard.ryan@der.wa.gov.au

Mr Richard Chadwick General Manager Adjudication Branch Australian Competition & Consumer Commission **GPO Box 3131** CANBERRA ACT 2601

Attention: Mr Theo Kelly (adjudication@accc.gov.au)

Dear Mr Chadwick

REFRIGERANT RECLAIM AUSTRALIA LTD - APPLICATION FOR REVOCATION AND SUBSTITUTION - INTERESTED PARTY CONSULTATION

I refer to your letter dated 21 October 2015 inviting the Department of Environment Regulation (DER) to make a submission to the Australian Competition and Consumer Commission (ACCC) on Refrigerant Reclaim Australia Ltd's (RRA) application for revocation of authorisation A91256 and substitution of authorisation A91515 to allow RRA to continue to operate a product stewardship scheme to recover ozone depleting gases.

I would like to confirm that DER has no objection to application A91515 for re-authorisation. DER supports industry-led product stewardship initiatives and recognises the contribution that these schemes make in reducing environmental impacts.

If your staff require further information, please contact DER's Senior Manager, Waste Policy, Bernard Ryan, on (08) 6467 5462.

Yours sincerely

Jason Banks

DIRECTOR GENERAL

3 November 2015